
 
 
 

 
 
 
September 24, 2024 
 
Case No. FL-2021-00033 

 
Gary Ruskin 
4096 Piedmont Ave. #963 
Oakland, CA 94611 
 
Dear Mr. Ruskin: 
 
We refer you to our letter dated May 14, 2024, regarding the release of 
certain U.S. Department of State (“Department”) material under the 
Freedom of Information Act (“FOIA”), 5 U.S.C. § 552.  Upon further review, 
we have determined that additional information may be released in 11 
records previously released in part. 
 
An enclosure explains the FOIA exemptions and other grounds for 
withholding material.  Where we have made redactions, the applicable FOIA 
exemptions are marked on each record.  Where applicable, the Department 
has considered the foreseeable harm standard when reviewing these 
records and applying FOIA exemptions.  All non-exempt material that is 
reasonably segregable from the exempt material has been released and is 
enclosed. 
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If you have any questions, your attorney may contact M Andrew Zee, Trial 
Attorney, at m.andrew.zee@usdoj.gov or (415) 436 6646.  Please refer to 
the case number, FL-2021-00033, and the civil action number, 20-cv-08415, 
in all correspondence about this case. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Terry Gordon 
Chief, Litigation and Appeals Branch 
Office of Information Programs and Services 

 
Enclosures:  As stated. 
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